FIRST GRADE NEWSLETTER

SEPTEMBER
STEVENSON ELEMENTARY – TITLE ONE SCHOOL
We are off to a good start in first grade.  The students have been working hard on their reading, writing, and math skills.  Our schedules are set and students are meeting new friends and seeing old friends as well.  We are all looking forward to having a great year with your child.  

Below you will find specific information for each subject area.  Let us know if you have any questions.
Language Arts: Below is a list of the vocabulary/word wall words for the first three stories.  Please practice them with your child.  If they are having trouble, keep working on them nightly.  One idea for you would be to make them into flash cards, and then go through them all once each night.  The students have also reviewed initial consonant sounds; rhyming words; sequence; and sounding out 3 letter words.  All of the students recently took their first Reading Short Cycle Assessment.  You will soon be notified of your child’s score and the particular skills (s)he needs to work on.  Please keep in mind that the Short Cycle Assessments are end-of-the-year assessments meaning your child should master all the skills by the end of first grade.  If they are struggling with the skills now, it’s okay.  We will be working on the skills all year long.  Finally, Leveled Reading Groups will be starting next week.  You will learn the reading level at which your child needs instruction.

Words to practice: a, I, yellow, blue, red, see, in, big, little, it, is, have, what, one, get, three, we, two. (The underlined words are word wall words.  These words are important to know how to read, write, and spell.)

Math: All first graders took their unit 1 test this week.  This year, one of our classroom goals is for all first grade students to get a 75% or higher on each unit test.  We started working on Unit 2, which discusses everyday uses of numbers.  Some topics include:  counting on a number grid, finding complements of 10, telling time to the hour, counting pennies and nickels, solving number stories, and writing number sentences.  Please remember math homework is always due the next day.
Creative Writing: All first graders are working on letter formation and correct spacing between words.  
Science/Social Studies/Health:  In social studies, students are learning about rules, responsibilities, and manners.  In health, we are discussing feelings and safety, and in science, students are learning about the weather.  
F.Y.I.:  
*It is important for your child to be at school, but occasionally (s)he might become ill.  If your child is absent from school, please send a note in with him/her when (s)he returns to school. The office requires an absence note with each illness.
*The office will NOT be providing extra clothes this year through the clinic. If your child happens to have an accident at school, it would be a good idea for all students to have a change of clothing in his/her backpack, just in case.  Please put his/her name on each article of clothing.  The clothing will be kept in the backpack all year.
Dates to Remember:

Sept. 12: Picture Day 
Sept. 14: Two hour delay, students come to school at 10:00 a.m.

Sept. 19-23: Midterm reports will be sent home

Sept. 26- 30: Math Short Cycle Test for all first graders
Goals: All first grade students should be able to read the color words and number words by the end of the first quarter.  We are also working on learning the end of Kindergarten “Popcorn” Words.  Look in your child’s Data Folder to see how (s)he is doing.  Highlighted words are words that they know, non-highlighted words are words they need to practice.  Please do not mark or color any of the papers in the folder.  When the students are assessed again, we will mark any progress made at that time.
We are looking forward to working with you and your child this school year.
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